## ADR Perspectives Perspectives PRD

Perspectives on alternative dispute resolution for ADR parties and their lawyers.

Perspectives sur la résolution des différends pour les parties et leurs avocats.

December 2016 / décembre 2016

## Message from the Editors

Welcome to the thirteenth issue of the ADR Perspectives newsletter.

In this issue, you will hear from arbitrators and arbitral counsel from western Canada. The Honourable Clifton D. O'Brien QC provides his views on how to secure cost and time efficiencies through arbitration. Gordon L. Tarnowsky QC and Rachel A. Howie suggest how to address the uncertainties in relation to security for costs in arbitrations. Joe McArthur, FCIArb and Laura Cundari identify the principles and overriding considerations regarding the confidentiality of arbitral proceedings. Michelle T. Maniago offers certain best practices for first procedural orders as a means of capitalizing on the benefits of arbitration. Emily McCartney and Rebecca Silverberg raise an issue in relation to whether non-lawyers are able to represent corporations in arbitral proceedings.

In addition, there have been some changes on the Editorial Board. Ron Pizzo and Tim Brodie have stepped down, and their contributions to the newsletter have been valued and appreciated. Pamela Large Moran has joined the Editorial Board in place of Ron as the Co-Editor of the mediation stream, and the newsletter will benefit from her experience and contacts as a neutral and as counsel in the ADR field. As well, David Tupper has joined the arbitral stream of the Editorial Board and is already making positive contributions. Welcome aboard Pamela and David.

We look forward to receiving your feedback on the newsletter, as well as your submissions on topics of interest to the ADR community. Any articles in the mediation field or in French would be particularly welcome.

Happy reading.

Bryan C. Duguid Q.C., FCIArb and Pamela Large Moran B.A., LL.B, LL.M (ADR), C.Med, C.Arb

## Message des rédacteurs

Bienvenue à la treizième édition du bulletin Perspectives PRD.

Dans le présent numéro, vous pourrez lire des articles d'arbitres et d'un avocat d'arbitrage de l'Ouest canadien. L'honorable Clifton D. O'Brien, c.r. nous présente sa vision et analyse comment assurer l'efficacité en termes de délais et de coûts en ayant recours à l'arbitrage. Gordon L. Tarnowsky, c.r. et Rachel A. Howie décrivent comment faire face aux incertitudes à l'égard des cautionnements pour dépens dans les arbitrages. Joe McArthur, FCIArb, et Laura Cundari définissent les principes et les considérations prépondérantes pour ce qui est de la confidentialité des procédures d'arbitrage. Michelle T. Maniago présente certaines pratiques exemplaires pour les premières ordonnances de procédure en tant qu'instrument permettant de tirer des avantages de l'arbitrage. Emily McCartney et Rebecca Silverberg posent la question de savoir si les spécialistes autres que les avocats sont en mesure de représenter les organisations dans les procédures d'arbitrage.

En outre, il y a eu quelques changements au sein du comité de rédaction. Ron Pizzo et Tim Brodie ont quitté le comité; leurs contributions au bulletin ont toute notre appréciation. Pamela Large Moran a remplacé Ron dans le comité de rédaction, à titre de co-éditrice du volet de la médiation; en tant que partie neutre et qu'avocate dans le domaine du PRD, elle fera bénéficier le bulletin de son expérience et ses contacts. De même, David Tupper s'est joint au volet de l'arbitrage dans le comité de rédaction; il apporte déjà des contributions positives. Nous souhaitons la bienvenue à Pamela et à David.

Nous avons hâte de recevoir vos commentaires au sujet du bulletin et vous invitons à nous soumettre des articles sur des sujets d'intérêt pour la collectivité de l'arbitrage et de la médiation. Tout article dans le domaine de la médiation ou rédigé en français est particulièrement bienvenu.

Bonne lecture.

Bryan C. Duguid c.r., FCIArb et Pamela Large Moran, B.A., LL.B, LL.M (ADR), Méd.A, Arb.A